

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of State & olice

MITT ROMNEY

KERRY HEALEY
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

EDWARD A. FLYNN SECRETARY

COLONEL THOMAS G. ROBBINS Superintendent Division of Administrative Services 470 Worcester Doad Framingham, WA 01702 Telephone: (508) 820-2342

April 11, 2005

Cynthia L. Duggan
Director of Homeland Security
Executive Office of Public Safety
10 Park Plaza
Boston, MA 02116

Re: FY'04 Homeland Security Grant (\$1,635,480.00)

Dear Ms. Duggan:

Colonel Robbins has forwarded to me your April 6, 2005 letter announcing the Commonwealth's intention to award the Massachusetts State Police \$1,635,480.00 in FY'05 State Homeland Security grant funds.

This grant funding shall be used to procure products and services that support the completion of the Massachusetts State Fusion Center. The budget for this project has been previously submitted to the Executive Office of Public Safety and as reported, is presently under review.

In accordance with finance protocols, I am returning an executed copy of the Interdepartmental Service Agreement to you. Once you have executed the ISA please return a copy to me for my records.

In advance thank you for your continued assistance with this project of mutual importance.

Sincerely,

Chief Administrative Officer

Cc: Colonel Thomas G. Robbins Margaret Sullivan, MSP Michael Weeks, MSP

JFF/jsc/duggan-1.6m

Excellence In Service Through Quality Policing